
Letters of formal notice 

Freedom to provide services: Commission asks DENMARK to withdraw its interpretation of 
temporary cabotage in transport services provided by bus and coach 

The Commission today decided to send a letter of formal notice to Denmark regarding its 
interpretation of the concept of ‘temporary cabotage' in passenger transport by buses and coaches, 
as limited to “seven consecutive days in one calendar month”. Following the relevant Court of Justice 
case-law, before the temporary character of the cabotage operations can be defined, account must 
be taken of all the elements and circumstances associated with a specific operation, and in particular 
duration, frequency, periodicity and continuity. The Danish interpretation would ensure that 
cabotage operations were temporary. However, its strict, isolated and automatic application could 
result in a situation in which cabotage operations that are temporary in nature are not treated as 
such by the Danish authorities – for example, in cases where the cabotage service is provided for a 
single period of one month in one year. Therefore, Denmark has failed to fulfil its obligations under 
Article 15(b) of Regulation (EC) No 1073/2009. Denmark now has two months to reply to the 
arguments raised by the Commission. Otherwise, the Commission may send a reasoned opinion. 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feur-lex.europa.eu%2Flegal-content%2FEN%2FALL%2F%3Furi%3DCELEX%253A32009R1073&data=04%7C01%7Cjon.stordrange%40transport.no%7C68c7de191dde4a7477ea08d92f6ad897%7C21be13a8b92f4a809cf317026d4a8118%7C0%7C0%7C637592958227283379%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=hBB1pQCTMt%2BUd%2FnQBA7ZbBIx2B0PB7L1ET8VsIKvnnk%3D&reserved=0

